
 

 

Newsletter – 13th April 2021                   Term 1, Week 11 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kia ora koutou - Dear Parents and Whanau, 
 
Term 1 definitely has flown by, however we have several things taking place for you to be aware of.  There 
will be two whole school assemblies this week.  The first assembly will take place on Wednesday at 
1:45pm. We will be celebrating students’ achievements with a wide range of hard-earned certificates, plus 
enjoying a presentation from Year 3&4 about their Experiencing Marine Reserve exploits and a musical item 
from several of our budding musicians. 
 
On Thursday at 10am there will be a farewell assembly for Amanda Askew and Tania Westren.  Both of 
these wonderful members of staff will be moving on from Parua Bay School at the end of this term. This will 
be an opportunity for the whole school to acknowledge Amanda and Tania.  
 
FYI there will be a ‘naming and blessing’ taking place for the new building on Friday morning, a Teacher 
Only Day.  Due to water and electricity being cut from the buildings on that day, and the CPU inspection 
(Certificate of Public Use) taking place in the second week of the holidays, we are not able to accommodate 
parents and students at the blessing ceremony. Instead, students will have the opportunity to tour the new 
building during Tuesday 4th May, at different times, following the Term 2 Pōwhiri.  Parents and whanau will 
also have the opportunity to tour the new classrooms between 3pm and 5pm during the first week of 
school.  The ‘grand’ opening of the school will take place later in the year when the demolition of buildings 
and car park revamp has taken place.  More to follow. 
 

In response to previous questions, the new building will have individual toilet cubicles for students.  These are 

unisex, with their own hand basin and drying facilities.  Toilet doors are floor to ceiling.  The new building loos 
are similar to the toilets recently completed in the Swimming Pool buildings, this means there are no separate 
‘boys’ and ‘girls’ toilets - but all students do have complete privacy with self-contained toilets.  Please be aware 
that the school grounds and buildings will be closed during the holidays due to asbestos removal. 
 
Congratulations to students that participated in the Northland Lit Quiz competition - Burke, Olivia T, 
Isabella and Arlo came joint 3rd amid fierce literary competition.  Also a congratulatory note to parents and 
students who took part in last weekend’s Weet-Bix TRYathlon in Waitangi, Bay of Islands. Pictured in 
today’s newsletter we also have Cara, Isabella and Hollie, our Year 8 scuba divers.   Please also note, 
Wednesday’s Year 7 caving trip has been moved to Thursday after school, due to Wednesday’s weather 
forecast.  
 
The school holidays are drawing nearer, - we hope that all school families will get the time and space to be 
able to relax and unwind during the break.  
 
Ngā mihi mahana 
Mark Ashcroft 
  

School Closed 
Friday 16th April 
Monday 3rd May 



Upcoming dates 

 

Lit Quiz- Well done to our 12 students who attended the Lit Quiz in Kerikeri.  Big 

congratulations to Olivia, Burke, Isabella and Arlo who came joint 3rd. 

 

 

 

 

Scuba Diving 

 

 

 

 

Weet-Bix TRYathlon - Congratulations to 

all our students who took part and came away with an 

amazing prize for a visit to The Hits Studio. 

 

  

Wednesday 14th April  Assembly 1.45pm 

Thursday 15th April  10-10.45am Farewell Assembly for Amanda Askew – Everyone welcome! 
End of Term 1 

Tuesday  4th May Term 2 starts 
Powhiri 9.15am 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


